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FAIR MEETING  
Fair Coordinators meeting will be held on the 6th August at 6pm 
in the school staffroom. All class fair coordinators need to 
attend. 

Any questions please contact Erin 
fairadmin@michaelpark.school.nz  

 

LOWER & MIDDLE SCHOOL  
PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES 

Lower/Middle School Parent Teacher Conferences will be held 
on Tuesday 30th July from 8.30 AM to 5.00 PM 

This day is also a Teacher Only Day for the whole school. 

Interviews will take place in your child’s classroom. Each 
interview is 10 minutes long. Please ensure you arrive on time. If 
you need longer than 10 minutes, please make a separate 
arrangement with your class teacher. 

Booking your interviews 

The booking website will open from Tuesday 23rd July at 8.30 
AM and will close Monday 29th July at 12.00 PM. 

Go to https://parentinterviews.co.nz/book/welcome?
code=WPJSPVFE 

• Enter your name, contact information, and the names of the 
student/s you wish to make bookings for.  

• Select your teacher by ticking the checkbox beside their 
name, and then click the Choose Time button at the bottom 
of the page and then confirm interview. 

• Using the timetable, click the Book button beside the time slo
t you'd like to book for the teacher. You'll be asked to confirm 
your booking. 

• Continue until you've made bookings for every teacher you'd 
like to see. 

Once you're finished, you can view your timetable by clicking 
"My Interviews" at the top of the page. You can also print a copy 
of your timetable to take to the event. 

Before your interviews you'll receive an email reminder 
containing your timetable. If you need to cancel any bookings, 
you can do so by following the link in the email you receive when 
you first sign up. 

Tēnā koutou, e te whānau o ngā ākonga 
huri noa i tō tātou kura. 

Ngā mihi nunui ki a koutou katoa! Arā, i te 
Matariki, nō reira rā, tēnei au e mihi ana! 

Welcome back whānau. We hope you all 
had a restful and enjoyable break, as we gear up for another 
exciting term, we are thrilled to see our vibrant community 
come together once again. 

Throughout our kura, we have a plethora of engaging activities 
and learning opportunities planned. From exploring new main 
lessons and topics in science and maths to creative arts and 
sports, our kaiako are ready to inspire curiosity and foster 
learning in every child. 

Our senior students in class 11 and 12 have a crucial term 
ahead as they prepare for their NCEA assessments and future 
pathways. We are here to support you every step of the way, 
offering guidance and resources to help you achieve your goals. 
Remember, your hard work and dedication will pave the way 
for your future success. 

This term, we are also excited to announce several upcoming 
events and initiatives that will bring our school community 
together. Thank you for your continued support and 
partnership as we look forward to a fantastic term filled with 
learning, growth, and wonderful experiences. 

Ngā mihi mahana, 

Desmond Pemerika 

Tumuaki  

 

Click here to view the full calendar online 

Tuesday 30 July  Teacher Only Day 

Tuesday 30 July  Lower & Middle School  
Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Monday 5 August  Parent Action Group Meeting 
6.30pm 

Tuesday 6 August  Fair Coordinators Meeting 6pm 

Wednesday 7 August  Open Day 

Tuesday 13 August  Class 9 Parent Meeting 

TEACHER ONLY DAY 

TUESDAY 30 JULY 

No School or Kindy 

mailto:fairadmin@michaelpark.school.nz
https://parentinterviews.co.nz/book/welcome?code=WPJSPVFE
https://parentinterviews.co.nz/book/welcome?code=WPJSPVFE
https://michaelpark.school.nz/calendar/


 

 

Organised by the Parent Action Group 

Our school gardens need some helping hands! 

If you would like to lend a hand, please join us with your 
gardening gloves every 2nd Saturday of the month to make 
our school’s vege gardens look great! 

Saturday 10th of August 
(weather permitÝng) 

10am-12pm  
Drop in any time! 

For more questions txt  
Nina on 021 208 6206 

TRANSPORT ASSISTANCE ALLOWANCE 

Some students who travel long distances could be eligible for 
Transport Assistance Allowance from Ministry of Education, 
more information available at:  
www.education.govt.nz/school/property-andtransport/
transport/sta-eligibility/  

All applications are done online and all families are welcome to 
look at this and apply online to see if they qualify for this 
allowance.  

If you have any queries please email Brenda Davidson, 
brendad@michaelpark.school.nz  
 

PANUI FROM OUR WHARE PUKAPUKA 

This term, in celebration of Matariki, Mahuru Māori and Te Wiki 
o te Reo Māori, our lower/middle school library sessions will be 
dedicated to learning te reo Māori.  

Students will still have a chance to issue their books as usual, 
but we will also spend time learning the art of 
whakawhanaungatanga – developing connections – through 
greetings and learning how to introduce ourselves in te reo 
Māori. This will culminate in small ceremonies for each class in 
Te Wiki o te Reo Māori, where we introduce ourselves formally 
to special guests.  

This is an opportunity to extend our goals of our whole kura 
being able to introduce ourselves in te reo Māori by the end of 
2024.  It also ties in with one of our school values, 
Whanaungatanga:  demonstrating participation, leadership and 
service through working with others and making connections 
within our community. 

We look forward to sharing the journey with you all and 
providing opportunities for you to be part of the process. Kia 
kaha te reo Māori! 

Ngā manaakitanga 

Nā  
Kura Rutherford 

Kaitiaki pukapuka/school librarian  

- 

 

TE AO MĀORI 
A space dedicated to promoting te reo me ōna tikanga Māori    

Te Reo Māori Club  
Do you want to be in an environment that encourages the use of 
te reo Māori in a fun atmosphere? 

Starting in Week 3 of this term, we will be holding a lunchtime te 
reo club. 
Wednesdays 12.40-1.10pm in the whare pukapuka, supported by 
a team of our student librarians. 
We will learn a new phrase each week, then do activities and 
play board games that encourage the use of te reo Māori.  
This is open to all students, staff and school whānau.  

Please contact Kura Rutherford at kurar@michaelpark.school.nz 
to register your interest.  

 

Kapa haka group 

A reminder that the kapa 
haka group is open for all -- 
Friday lunchtimes in the 
music room, with Amanda 
Lawrence.  

 

Kīwaha o te Wiki 

Mahi tika ana - great work! 

TEACHER ONLY DAY - TUESDAY 30 JULY 

No School or Kindy 

- 

 

Contact Leah on leahd83@gmail.com or 0210 204 0780 
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Friday 26th July Friday 27th September 

Library   1.30 - 2.30pm 147 

www.chesspower.co.nz/class-registration 

Onehunga High school is hosting a group of 300 Japanese 
students for 5 nights only and we need to find as many 
homestay families as we can.  

We need loving and caring families to host two to three 
students for five nights, either 24th September to 29th 
September OR 25th September to 30th September. 

We will pay $650 in total for two students and $975 in total 
for three students. Your payment will be tax-free.  

Requirements:  
• Students can share one bedroom as long as there are 

separate beds, e.g. single beds, bunk bed or trundler bed.  
• Three meals a day. 
• Full family inclusion – e.g. having one meal together as a 

family, making conversation with them, include them in 
your family activities, take them local sightseeing. 

Highly preferred:  
• Drop off and pick up (or carpool with other families) to 

and from school on the THREE days they attend school.  
• Other options may be available upon discussion.  

If you are interested and keen to help out, please email 
mtaghavi@ohs.school.nz or text 021980718.  

https://www.chesspower.co.nz/class-registration
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 Dear families, 

We have a beautiful home for sale right next to 

the school on Malabar Drive. It comes with 5 
bedrooms, lovely gardens and private access 

through to the school. Please share with the 

community if you know of anyone who might be 

interested, otherwise click on the link here for all 
the details: 

https://www.realestate.co.nz/42611902/
residential/sale/20-malabar-drive-ellerslie 
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